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Rodvien, Emma (PUC)

From: Mike Flynn Sr. <flynnmw0@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, August 11, 2021 11:48 AM
To: Rodvien, Emma (PUC)
Subject: [EXTERNAL] : Old Mill Lane LNG Facilty
Attachments: Old Mill Lane Mtown Red Zone.pdf

 
 
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND ENERGY FACILITY SITING BOARD   

RE: Docket No. SB-2021-04 Narragansett Electric Application - LNG Vaporization Facility at Old Mill Lane; Portsmouth, 
RI 

 

I am a Middletown resident who is extremely concerned about the pending application.  Please review the attached 
document that shows the impact area of this proposal.  What the attached does not outline is the actual responses 
expected by all stakeholders in the case of an event.  Putting a hazard of this magnitude in a developed residential 
area not only endangers human life but the entire ecosystem and natural marketplace of the properties.    

Last fall, National Grid held a series of presentations outlining community options for long-term service and for input 
on the communities' preferences.   It is my understanding that none of the communities desired operations of the 
type on Old Mill Lane due to its reaching negative impact on the residents and area.  I am writing the Siting Board to 
cease this operation and move the provider to a community preferred long-term solution, to avoid both perpetuating 
a hazardous situation and the avoidance of a long-term, safe solution.   

 

Respectfully, 

Mike Flynn 

34 Warren Avenue; Middletown, RI  

 

 






